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JANUARY 1,  2011     THE NEWSLETTER OF THE PASADENA LAPIDA RY SOCIETY  

GREEN RIVER FISH FOSSILS 
These fossils of the fish species Knightia are common items at rock shows 

such as the Pow Wow (this monthôs field trip) or at Cloudôs Jamboree. Fish 

like these, and other species like insects and plant leaves, are         pre-

served by the millions in the creamy shale of the Green River           Forma-

tion in Wyoming, Utah and  Colorado.      Continued on page 4        
                                           Continued on page  4 
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NEW 

MEETING  
TIME & PLACE  

 
DETAILS ON PAGE 3  

The Pasadena Lapidary Society returns to Pasadena! 
New meeting dates, times and location.  Read the full story and get all 

the information inside on page 3.  

PASADENA   PUBLIC   LIBRARY 

 



Anita and Foothill in       

Arcadia.  All PLS members 

are welcome to attend. 

 

General Meetings are held 

on the third Wednesday of 

the month at 7:00pm at the 

Sierra Madre Masonic 

Lodge, 33 E. Sierra Madre 

Blvd, Sierra Madre.  Guests 

are welcome! 

 

Field Trips are scheduled 

each month.  Refer to the 

newsletter for weekend and 

location.   

 

Workshops are offered to 

all members for a nominal 

Membership per calendar 

year is $20,  $15 for a second 

adult member in the same 

house. Junior members and 

third or more members at the 

same house are $10. Initiation 

fee is $2.50 per person and 

membership badges are $7.50.    

Renewals are due by the   

December General Meeting.  

Mail membership checks to 

P.O. Box 5025, Pasadena CA  

91117-0025. 

 

Board Meetings are held at 

7 :00pm on the f i rs t     

Wednesday of the month at 

the One West Bank at the 

northeast corner of Santa 

fee - normally on the first  

Sunday of each month at Drew      

Wilsonôs home.  Refer to the  

newsletter for hours and the 

calendar for date.    Location is 

252 Bella Vista in Pasadena.   

 

Workshops and field trips are 

for adult members and       

children with direct parental 

supervision.  Eye protection 

and closed-toe shoes are   

mandatory for all participants. 

 

The Annual Club Show is 

held the second weekend of 

March at the Masonic Hall, 

3130    Huntington Drive,  San 

Marino. 

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 
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FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 
We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 
107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or to            

mnelsonair @aol.com 

Meeting and General  Information 

Items of note include the 

decision to start our regular 

meetings at 7pm., a treas-

urerôs report showing total 

assets of $11,265.58, 

changes in the workshop 

procedures, selection of a 

new meeting location, and 

approval to order show raffle 

tickets and to purchase a 

table for one of the work-

shop saws.   ð CL                          

Phenomena: ñThe Stone, 

the Light and Youò.  
Have you ever wondered why 

a star ruby has that star or 

what causes the fire in fire 

opal? How can I recognize  

interesting optical phenomena, 

like asterism, chatoyancy, 

interference and iridescence, 

and what causes them? 

 

Graduate Gemologist David 

Svenson shares the   

amazing wor ld of        

phenomenal stones in a 

presentation at the     

January meeting.   

January Meeting Officers 

 
Chris Kyte, President 

(626) 794-0519  

ckyte60@att.net 
 

Cheryl Lopez, Secretary 

(626)  351-6283 
rclopez002@verizon.net 

 
Mark Nelson, Treasurer 
(909) 996-1784 

mnelsonair@aol.com 

January, 2011 

JANUARY MEETING  

 

DATE:  Wed.   Jan 19 

 

LOCATION:  Sierra 

Madre Masonic Lodge 

 

STARTS AT 7:00 PM 

December Board Meeting  

by Cheryl Lopez 

 Presidentõs Message 

Happy New Year to 

one and all! Iôm sure 

that you all had a 

great time celebrating 

the holidays and are 

now working on your 

New Yearôs Resolu-

tions. I hope that you 

included the determination to     

volunteer to help out at the show! 

 

Dave Svenson will be giving a talk 

at our January meeting and please 

note the information about our 

new meeting hall.  

 

In a related matter, you need to 

join our Yahoo group so we can 

email you any updates you need 

to know about. Instructions are on 

page 3.  Please do so today! 

 

Your input is appreciated regard-

ing field trips you would like the 

club to sponsor (page 6).  The trip 

for this month will be to Quartz-

site during the annual ñPow 

Wowò and, if you have never been, 

you should really go.  It is a great 

show with scads of vendors from all 

over the world.  There are also field 

trips put on by the local club and lots 

of neat places to collect in the area. I 

recommend ñGem Trails of Arizonaò 

as a resource book. Even if you donôt 

go during the Pow-wow there are 

still 3 or more great mineral fairs 

during other times of the month.  I 

hope to see all of you out there! 

 

        é Chris Kyte, President 



  EDUCATIONAL  

      OUTREACH   

 Visits to the second grade 
classes at K. L. Carver 
School in San Marino have  
been scheduled for Janu-
ary 24 and 25, 2011. 
 

DISPLAY TABLE  

For the January meeting, please display any items of gen-
eral interest, especially: workshop projects, material from 
locations of recent or upcoming field trips, and the birthstone 
of the month: Garnet. 
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Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at local schools 

WORKSHOP  
By Drew Wilson 

January, 2011 

Our monthly workshop will be one week later than normal, on January 9th, 
due to the New Yearôs Weekend Holiday. The time is from 1:30 pm until 
5:00 pm (no early birds, please).  
 
The Board has responded to the concerns of members who have        
expressed concern that they are unable to use a club saw to cut a slice of 
their new rock - and the rising cost of our high performance saw blades.  
Starting with the January Workshop, members will find new guidelines in 
effect to help remedy the situation.  There will be nominal charges for  
cutting rock slabs ($1 to $2 depending on the size of the saw), and a    
sign-up sheet so everyone can have a turn at the saws.  Complete details 
are available at the workshop.  As always, safety practices, including eye 
protection and closed-toe shoes are mandatory for all participants.  A 
Workshop Host will be available to answer any of your questions. 

We will only have the January and February workshops to make 
on our preparations so please come on out and create a prize or 
two for the raffle!  We also need help at the workshop stuffing 
the grab bags.  I am going to call on every member to help in 
some way to make this yearôs show a community and financial 
success.  We need help in these areas: 
 
Selling raffle tickets.  Iôm asking every member to sell $100 
worth of raffle tickets.  This is a make-or-break time for our clubôs 
finances.   
 
Raffle Donations of nice jewelry or lapidary creations for the 
Raffle.   
 
Treasure Wheel & Silent Auction - Rudy Lopez and Mark  
Nelson are working on something new this year - a Treasure 
Wheel and a Silent Auction - both fast-paced and fun.  They 
need donations for the wheel of polished, drusy or interesting 
rocks  that children would enjoy, and identified rock specimens 
that the public and other rock collectors would like to bid on.  
They also need help from you, your friends and family to work 
the booth - spin the wheel and refill the auction items.   
 
Snack Bar.  Helping me prepare and sell food and drinks in the 
Snack Bar.   
 
Front Door greeters, raffle ticket sales and grab bag give-aways 
at the entry door.  
 
Membership Information Table.  To give out club information, 
answer questions and sign up new members.  
 
Please let me know if you have a specific place that you would 
like to help during the show.  Call or email me at the numbers 
listed on page 2.  I appreciate it !! 

NEW MEETING LOCATION  
As the Masons prepare to sell the aging Masonic Lodge in 
Sierra Madre the Board has been looking for a location to hold 
our monthly membership meetings.  Starting with the        
February meeting we have secured a meeting hall at the Main 
Pasadena Library.  Eventually we will have a regular night of 
the month to meet on, but until then we will be meeting on 
various nights of the month.  Watch the bulletin for the dates, 
but here is the current schedule.  
 

Location: 285 E. Walnut Street, Pasadena 
Times: 7 PM to 9 PM  

See page 7 for directions and parking. 

ANNUAL CLUB SHOW  
By Chris Kyte 

January 26th  Wednesday   

February 24th  Thursday 

March 28th  Monday 

April 27 th  Wednesday 

May 23rd  Monday  

June 22nd  Wednesday  

Members - Please patronize or advertisers ! 

YAHOO GROUP SIGN UP - Please sign up today!  

Just type the following address into your web 

browser and follow the steps to join the group.  

 

h t t p : / / g r o u p s . y a h o o . c o m / g r o u p /
PLS_RockHounds 
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The Whittier and Pasadena clubs combined their November Field Trip with 
that sponsored by CFMS and hosted by the Orange Belt Mineralogical 
Society.  It was at Wiley's Well over the Thanksgiving weekend and was 
lead by CFMS field trip leaders Adam Dean and Robert Sankovich..  The 
weather was rockhound perfect - cool, clear mornings that became t-shirt 
warm.  
 
On Thursday we were guided by Rob to search for Bay Laurel petrified 
wood by the Colorado River. We then had a potluck Thanksgiving dinner 
with all the trimmings.  
 
Friday, Adam Dean and Matt Boeck led a group to find the Paisley Agate 
and to the Straw beds for nodules/geodes, agate and for psilomelane.  
Rob led a group to the opal mine to dig for fire agate.  Most of our group 
elected to search for quartz crystals where Rex Nishimura and his family 
found some nice ones.  While driving to the chalcedony wash we came 
upon Lynn and Ron Buchko, of the San Diego club, whoôs car was dis-
abled by a faulty fuel pump.  Rudy Lopez and I managed to tow their car 
back to the interstate where AAA was able to get them help in time to re-
turn to the collecting fields by the end of the day. 
 
On Saturday we all went out collecting nodules, geodes and chalcedony in 
the Chuckwalla Mountains in the morning and in the afternoon Jerry and 
Kathy Turner led us to a site where we collected agate at a nice exposed 
horizontal cap seam only 2½  miles from camp! 
 
Sunday we went back to the wash below the Opal Hill Mine and explored 
the area.  Sylvia Cliffe found a slope that was completely covered with 
chalcedony of various shades of white, red and brown.  It was windy that 
day and we were all glad to get back to camp and have soup in our    
campers.  All agreed that a good time was had that weekend! ..... Mark 

Rocks & Runes 
Your Place For Crystals 

1006 N. Lima St.ð Burbank, CA  91505 

(818) 846-0108 

We carry gemstones from A to Z.   

Let us show you how to use gems and 

crystals for health as did the ancients.  

Classes, Meditation, Cards of Destiny. 

Tue-Sat. 11am-7pm, Sun 12pm-5pm 

email: rocksandrunes@yahoo.com 

web: www.rocksandrunes.com 

Wendy Ansel 
A Pasadena Lapidary Society Member 

Field Trip Report 
by Mark Nelson 

Fossils, Continued from page 1 

The formation, that contains some 60 vertebrate 

fish fossils, consists of deposits that once lay at 

the bottom of three large, warm lakes during 

the Eocene Epoch (56 to 34 million years ago. 

A framed Green River Fossil Fish is a unique 

and attractive addition to your homeôs d®cor.  

 

Field Trip Photos 


